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                                                        Success Through Learning 
Parents and friends of Caragabal Public School, 
 
Thank you to Ian and Wanda Taylor for their kind donation 
of a big bale of straw. 
 
Science 
All the students have enjoyed finding out about electricity. 
The k-2 students were experimenting with static electricity 
while 3-6 students made circuits. 
 

 
 

 
Tidy Towns Presentation 
On Friday at 2.00pm Nina Crawford from the Forbes Tidy 
Towns committee will come and present our Tidy Towns 
award. If you would like to join us then please come along. 
Afternoon tea will follow the presentation. 
 
Awards 
50 club Awards: Gage, Angus, Tully, Jacory and Halle. 
 Mathletics Awards: Billie and Angus. 
 
Copying and plagiarism 
Copying other people’s work and presenting it as your 
own is plagiarism. It’s an increasingly common problem in 
the online world where material can easily be copied and 
pasted from websites. Students need to acknowledge the 
ideas of others when they use them in projects, 
assignments and assessments. Find out more:  
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-
study/homework-tips/copycats-beware 
 
 
Job Vacancy -  
 
The school has a Teacher’s Aide position for next year. 
Please see the community newsletter for more details or 
contact the school. 

          Playgroup Weekly Events 
 
Bears bush bus          Monday 1.30 
 
Preschool                   Tuesday and  
 
                                  Friday 9.15 – 3.15 
___________________________________ 
This Week 
 
Swimming every day 9.35 – 11.25 
 
Tuesday 20th       Mrs Hetherington, Miss  
                          Gorton and Carol 
                               
Wednesday 21st  Miss Gorton @  
                          Principals Conference 
                          Miss Staples 
 
Thursday 22nd  Mrs Armstrong  Miss  
                          Gorton and Carol 
                          Kindergarten 2013 orientation                       
                             
Friday 23rd        LOTE,  
                          Active After School 
                          Presentation 2pm 
 
Monday 26th     Active After School 
                          Tuck Shop  -  Hannah                        
_______________________________________ 
 
Help your kids enjoy reading 
 
How do you make reading a joy and not a chore for your 
child? One way is to find information and interesting facts 
about things that intrigue or interest your child in books, 
magazines or on the internet. Read and talk about what you 
find out. Here are some other tips: 
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-
study/english/english-tips/ten-ideas-to-help-your-child-with-
reading 
 
Regards,          
Judy, Lyn, John, Sue, Jenny, Jodie  and Carol 
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Thought For the Week: 

 
“Genius is one percent inspiration and ninety-nine 

percent perspiration.” Thomas Edison 
 

****************************************************** 
 
Caragabal Country Golf Club: 

 
 
 Following the AGM yearly membership fees are now due for the 
2012/2013 year. Current membership fees as passed at the 
meeting are;  

Registered players: $110.00 
Social members: $55.00  
Junior Members $11.00 

Fees can be paid either at the club or to the treasurer Peter 
Toole. 
 
Director’s Meeting:   
 
The next Director’s meeting is scheduled for 
Wednesday 12th December 2012 at 8.00pm at the club 
house. 
 
DUTY ROSTER: 

 
Sunday: 25/11/12: J Kellahan, W Death, P Lynch 
 
 
BOWLS:  
 
 
Social bowls will commence at 3.00pm each Sunday.  
Anyone who would like a game will be made very 
welcome. 
 
 
 

 
Royal Hotel News: 
 
** Meat tray raffle:  Winner;  
 
** Harvest Happenings:  Open longer 
hours, including Sundays.  Lunch will be 
available from 12.30pm. Ring Melissa for 
further information. 
 

 
 

** Counter meals are available Saturday 
night from 6 to 9pm in conjunction with 
normal takeaways. 

 
** Café Hours:   7.00pm – 8.00pm –  
                       Wednesday                  

6.30pm – 9.00pm – Friday & 
Saturday 

 
 
** Coffee Shop:  NOW OPEN and serving 
freshly ground and brewed coffee to drink in 
or take away. 

 
 

We look forward to seeing you at the 
Pub 

 
Grant & Melissa 

 



 
 
Caragabal Post Agency: 

 
Hours: Monday, Wednesday and Friday 
10.00am -12 noon and 2.30pm – 5.00pm. 

 

 
 

Stamps, post packs and parcel posting is available at the 
PO Agency Caragabal. 

 
Mail must be posted before 10.00am Monday, Wednesday and 

Friday for it to leave on the same day. 
 
 

************************************************************ 

 
Caragabal Church Services: 

 

The next service at 
St Peter’s Anglican Church 

Will be held on 
Sunday 18TH November 2012 at 11.30am. 

All are most welcome. 
 

 
 

************************************************************************************** 

TAI CHI:  
 

Tuesday 
Time: 8.30 - 9.30am 

Friday  
Time: 8.00 – 8.30am 

 
Caragabal Country Golf Club 

Wear comfortable clothes and sensible shoes to exercise 
in. 

 
Enquiries to Helen Denovan 63 491 777 

 

Competition  

 
The current BOOK CLUB order form is due 

back at school on or before Wednesday  
28/11/2012 

 

 
 

********************************************** 
BOOK  
Tidy Towns Presentation: 

 
This Friday 23/11/2012 at 2.00pm Nina Crawford 

from the Forbes Tidy Towns committee will 
come and present our Tidy Towns award. 

 
If you are unaware, Caragabal Public School has 
won the Schools Environment Award for 2012 in 

the “schools with less than 25 students” 
category. 

 
If you would like to join us then please come 

along. 
Afternoon tea, provided by the P&C, will follow 

the presentation. 
 

*******************************************************
********************************* 

Expression of Interest. 
 
Caragabal Public School has a position available for 
a School Learning Support Officer (Teacher’s Aide) 
for 1 day per week for 2013.  
 
This is a temporary position for the 2013 calendar 
year. Applicants need to provide a maximum of a two 
page CV of relevant skills they may bring to the 
school.  
 
The School Learning Support Officer is expected to 
lead groups of students through activities, work with 
the younger students and run programs designed by 
the teacher. 
 
Applications close Friday 30th November. For further 
information or questions, please contact the school 
on 63475225. 

 
******************* 



Minutes of the Caragabal P & C Meeting 
Held on 15 November 2012 at 2 pm 

At the Caragabal Public School 
 

Present: Jennifer Napier (Chairperson), Emma West (Secretary), Judith Gorton 
(Principal), Raelene Mitchell, Regina Ray, Hannah Troth  

 
Apologies: None 
 
Minutes from Previous Meeting: 
The Minutes from previous meeting accepted as read. Moved: Emma Seconded: Jen 
 
Business Arising from Previous Meeting 
DrumMuster 
Key and paperwork available from Hannah. 
 
Correspondence: 
- P & C Journal 
- Letter from the Hon. Mick Veitch dated 20 September 2012 
- Living Fundraisers brochure 
- P & C Federation insurance receipt 
- Unicite brochure 
- Thank you note from Kylee Parsons’ family. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Opening Balance 25 August 2012  $5,909.86 
Closing Balance 24 October 2012  $6,461.32 
Moved: Rae  Seconded: Emma 
 
General Business: 
Insurance 
Envelope containing all insurance correspondence to be kept in the secretary’s bag which is 
brought to each meeting. 
Toilet in BER room 
Preschool/playgroup has $1700 to contribute. 
Thank You Notes 
Emma to make up a template. Notes to be sent to Harold and Carol McCahon and Landmark. 
Next meeting will be held on 6 December 2012 at 7 pm at the school. 
There being no further business meeting closed 2.55 pm. 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 
WEDDIN SHIRE COUNCIL NEWS 14/11/2012 

 
By now many people would be aware that former mayor Maurice Simpson is in a Canberra Hospital undergoing 
precautionary tests after feeling unwell last weekend. I’m sure I speak for all in wishing him a speedy recovery. 
As a consequence of his absence, Council decided to postpone the Councillor Appreciation Dinner due to be held this 
Tuesday. A new date will be organised once Mo is fit and well again. 
Staff have contacted all the people on the attendance list, so that no-one was caught unawares. Many representatives of 
surrounding councils were attending in addition to a good roll-up of local people, and hopefully the new date will continue 
to suit everyone. Any pre-paid funds will be held for the next time and refunded if unable to attend. 
The Grenfell Pool is open for business and the water looks clear and inviting, if a little cool. 
Council is still being contacted by people concerned about water quality. Whilst there may be occasional problems with the 
water clarity, the disinfection process is working well and there have been no potential health problems, either this year or 
last year. 
Council is required to carry out regular testing for water quality. Should a substandard test be recorded, the pool manager 
will take the appropriate steps which may involve closing the pool until the problem is rectified. However this has not 
occurred in the past and is not anticipated to be a problem this season either. 
Christmas is just around the corner and Council has given approval for the Grenfell Association of Churches to again use 
Taylor Park for the annual Carols in the Park. This is scheduled for Sunday 16 December, from 6.00pm to 10.00pm, weather 
permitting. 
Council has also agreed to sponsor the usual Christmas competitions in Grenfell and the villages. 
It will be interesting to see how many households participate in the Christmas lights competition with the rising cost of 
electricity. It shouldn’t be too bad if people control their hours of use and shorten the display period to say, a couple of 
weeks before Christmas. These displays create a lot of interest and give a lot of pleasure to the community, and it would be a 
pity not to have them. 
A reminder that the annual awards for Australia Day are currently open for nominations. Suitable forms are available from 
the Council Chambers. 
The Mayor and General Manager have attended several meeting of the rail group recently, with the councils agreeing to 
appoint a consultant to assist with the preparation of an application for Federal funding. If successful, this application has 
the potential to contribute half the $30 million cost of restoring the line.  
The group has been strongly supported by the Member for Burrinjuck Katrina Hodgkinson, and the councils took the 
opportunity at last week’s CENTROC summit in Bathurst to brief the Member for Bathurst, Paul Toole, and the Member for 
Orange, Andrew Gee. Both parliamentarians voiced their support of the rail re-opening project and congratulated the 
councils on their initiative. 
A reminder to all the local government groupies that the November Council Meeting has been deferred one week until 
Thursday 22 November. 
 
Dates to Note 
 
23 November - Recycling Collection (eastern run)  
26 November - Recycling Collection (western run)   
19 November - Town Works Committee, 5.00pm 
20 November - Henry Lawson Festival Committee, Community Hub, 7.30pm 
22 November - Ordinary Council Meeting, 5.00 pm (note deferral) 
 
 
Advertisements 
 

AUSTRALIA DAY 2013 AWARDS 
 

Interested persons and organisations are invited to make nominations for the Weddin Shire Australia Day 2013 Awards. 
 
Categories are:  - Citizen of the Year 
 - Senior Citizen of the Year (65 and over) 
 - Community Event/Organisation of the Year 
 - Community Achievement Award 
 
Nominations forms are available at the Council Chambers and will be accepted up until Friday, 30 November 2012. 
 
 
 
AUTHORISATION 
 
T V LOBB 
GENERAL MANAGER 
 
 
 
 



                                   
 
                           
                              WE THANK OUR SPONSORS FOR THEIR SUPPORT 
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MIDWESTERN HIGHWAY 
CARAGABAL NSW 2810 

 
PHONE 0263475270 

 

 
 
 

ROYAL HOTEL CARAGABAL 
 

 
 

Phone: 63 475 336 
Hosts:  Grant & Melissa Davey 

 

                                  
 
      Growing            NSW                           Member Service Centre:  1300 794 000 

the Business  Farmers      Regional Service Manager: Rachel Galvin: 0427 773 495 
  of farming.    ASSOCIATION        Peter Toole:   Chairman     63475252 
                                                            James Clifton: Secretary/Treasurer   63476254 
 



 
 

YOUR INDEPENDENT SUPPLIERS OF 
 

   AG CHEM , ANIMAL HEALTH AND FARM MERCHANDISE 
 

   ON FARM AGRONOMY AND WHOLE FARM CONSULTING 
 

   FERTILIZER, BULK, BAG AND LIQUIDS 
 

   GRAIN MARKETING AND ADVISORY SERVICES 
 

   LIVESTOCK & PROPERTY MARKETING SPECIALISTS  
 

   ON FARM DELIVERY 
 

NOW OPEN IN CARAGABAL 
 

CONTACT:  
 

LARRY McDONALD: 0458 475358 or 63 475387 
 

HEAD OFFICE 
287 BOOROWA STREET 

YOUNG  NSW  2594 
 

PH:  02 63 82 6622  
www.deltaag.com.au 

 
 

 
 

Come along & bring your favourite craft – 
sewing, patchwork, knitting, crotchet, 

embroidery or any sewing project & enjoy a 
coffee & meet new friends in a friendly 

atmosphere.  
If you would like to learn to sew, just come 
along & we can help get you started.  BYO 

lunch – tea & coffee provided. 
Sewing days are on 1st & 3rd Tuesdays  

of each month from 9.30am – 3pm 
or at other times by arrangement. 

 
Quilting Service available or you can hire the use of my longarm machine & do your own quilting 

under supervision. 
Fabric & Notions available. 

 
Looking for a personal gift – Quilts can be made to order. 

Dressmaking services also available. 
 

For more information Contact Wanda Taylor - 63475254  
 

http://www.deltaag.com.au/

